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Minutes of Annual Meeting of 
Cublington Parish Council held on 7th  
May 2019 at Cublington Village Hall at 
7.30pm 

Present:   

Cllr Hugh Vale (Chairman) 
Cllr Gillian Antosiewicz 
Cllr Julie Merriman 
Cllr Michael Reilly  
 
In attendance Mr M Joy (Clerk)  
 
1. Apologies 
 

Cllr Simon Morgan 
 
 
2. Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes of the last meeting held on 1st May 
2018 were agreed and signed by the Chairman. 

3. Chairman’s Report 
 

The Chairman, Hugh Vale, stated the main 
activities in the parish  during the year were : 

1. The report on traffic calming (which is still in 
progress) – this has been of constant concern 
and the commissioned report should be 
received from Transport for Bucks shortly   

2. The World War 1 Centenary remembrance 
weekend culminating in a ceremony lighting the 
beacon at the mound. 

3. The planning issues with Lakeside Business 
Units and the difficulties of dealing with the 
under resourced planning department of AVDC  

4. The clearance of the village pond. The water 
quality has improved and thanks for given to 
Dean Raymen who built a new duck house.  

 
Orchard Ground committee was thanked for 
securing the funding, and installing, the new 
kitchen. 
The councillors and clerk were thanked for their 
contributions over the year .  
 
The Parish Council would like to take this 
opportunity to thank all those villagers who 
regularly mow areas of public grass around the 
village, most particularly Mike and Sandie Joy, 
Kerry Sletcher, and Sarah Keane. 

Particular note should also be made to Howard 
Gregory for his hard work and continued 
support to keeping public areas maintained to a 
high standard, most particularly the play area. 
  
 
4. Accounts for Year ended 31.3.19 

 
The end of year accounts was discussed and 
agreed together with the Annual Governance 
and Accountability Return 2018/19 which was 
signed off by Cllr Vale , The  Clerk and the 
Internal Auditor. 
 
5. Nominations and selection of Chairman 

Cllr Vale was proposed to continue as 
Chairman for the coming year by Cllr 
Antosiewicz  and this was seconded by Cllr 
Merriman . He was thanked by the committee 
for his hard work over the year. 

6. Nominations and selection of Vice-
Chairman 

Cllr Vale proposed Cllr Reilly to stand as Vice-
Chairman for 2019-20 and this was seconded 
by Cllr Merriman . 

7. Election of Representatives to other 
Bodies 

 
It was agreed that Councillors would attend any 
meetings on an ad hoc basis, but Cllrs Morgan 
and Reilly agreed to represent the Parish 
Council at future meetings of the Local Area 
Forum. 
 


